WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP
9th August, 2004

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Karen Garrido - in the Chair

Councillors Compton, Robin Garrido, Gray, Howard and Macdonald
Mike Bleese - Area Co-ordinator

Tim Backhouse - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

	
	
	ACTION



	240.
	MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th July, 2004, were confirmed as a correct record.
	Noted.



	241.
	NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT

The Chairman reported that although (a) interviews for the new Neighbourhood Manager had taken place on 22nd July, 2004, it had not been possible to make an appointment as a further candidate had been identified and (b) further interviews would be held on 10th August, 2004, the successful candidate could not take up the appointment until 1st September, 2004.

Councillor Robin Garrido expressed concern that this process gave the impression that a decision to appoint a candidate had been made before the interviews took place.  
	

	242.
	DESTINATION WORSLEY
The Chairman reported on the circumstances which had delayed the arranging of the inaugural meeting of the Destination Worsley Forum.
	Noted.



	243.
	PUBLIC VOICE ON POLICING (PVP)
The Chairman outlined the questions which she had raised regarding the level of consultation that had informed proposals to revise the PVP meetings.  No specific consultation had taken place - rather the proposals had been based upon extensive consultations which had been undertaken two years ago.

Members were concerned, therefore, that the proposals were a repeat of those which they had rejected at the time of the original consultation.  They discussed ways of responding to this situation.  Options included asking police officers to attend the Community Committee which would have the advantage of stimulating membership.
	1. The Chairman to circulate the report which she received on this subject to all Members of the Political Executive.

2. Police Inspector Andy Sutcliffe to be invited to attend the next meeting of the Political Executive.



	244.
	COMMUNITY SAFETY
The Chairman circulated a response to her research on reasons why Elected Members were not allowed to attend meetings of the Community Sector Team.  The nature of discussions at such meetings was extremely sensitive so that Councillors could attend only during Part A - when more general matters were considered.
	Mr. McDonald to be informed  that the Political Executive would nominate Councillor Howard to represent them on the Community Sector Team when Part A items are discussed.



	245.
	OLD WARKE DAM
The Chairman circulated a note from the Principal Planner (Environment and Projects) outlining (a) the funding and other difficulties which would hinder linking the reclamation of Worsley Delph into the new Leaf Funding and (b) discussions which had led to the conclusion that the best way of acquiring funds to resolve the silting problem would be for the OWD Society Group to make an application - a process which it was believed to be underway.
	1. A further report to be made at the next meeting.

2. Clarification to be sought on where responsibility lies for maintenance of the footpaths and walkways in the area.



	246.
	POWERS AND RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE POLITICAL EXECUTIVE
Consideration of this item was deferred.
	

	247.
	COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN (CAP)
The Area Co-ordinator outlined the role of the CAP as setting out the concerns of the community in a form which would inform Council priorities and decisions and assist project planning.  Members expressed reservations about the extent to which this was possible bearing in mind the need to conform to Council guidelines.  Mr. Bleese circulated a possible revised format which could be adopted to ensure that future versions of the CAP matched the Council pledges and a number of suggestions were made for its content:-

· Coloured covers could be provided

· The targets set out in the CAP should be more specific than in the past - with a general topic broken down into a series of more specific targets and achievements 

· Consideration should be given to using data in the Environmental Audit to update the plan

· So as to ensure that past achievements were not deleted from the record they could be included in a rolling programme of achievements 

· Consideration should be given to preparing a single sheet - possibly a version relevant to each area - summarising the CAP

· There was a need to be sensitive to local opinions whilst acknowledging that the area was part of the wider Salford community 
	1. The Area Co-ordinator in consultation with the Chair to:

· Revise the format of CAP

· Examine the wording used throughout the document 

· Refresh the front cover along the lines of the “IN Salford” brand

· Circulate the revised version of the CAP before the September meeting of the Political Executive

2. All Members to submit to the Area Co-ordinator suggested additions and deletions to the CAP.

3. The September meeting of the Political Executive to discuss the contents of the CAP.



	248.
	WITHDRAWAL OF FIT CITY FROM WALKDEN HIGH SCHOOL
The Chairman reported that Salford Community Leisure had given notice that, in view of the condition of the facilities and frequent disruptions of bookings, Fit City would no longer operate from Walkden High School.
	Noted.



	249.
	DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS
It was agreed that future meetings of the Political Executive would be held on the following dates at 6.00 p.m. at the Salford Civic Centre, Swinton, and that the September meeting would concentrate on the CAP:

· 13th September, 2004

· 11th October, 2004

· 8th November, 2004

· 6th December, 2004

· 10th January, 2005

· 7th February, 2005

· 7th March, 2005

· 11th April, 2005

· 9th May, 2005
	

	250.
	BUILDING SAFER COMMUNITIES
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that (a) £7,000 had been secured from the abovementioned fund for crime reduction projects in the Worsley area, (b) as time was limited he had invested the funding in Duke of Edinburgh Schemes at Walkden and Moorside High Schools, (c) this had secured also sufficient funding from Positive Action for Young People to employ a full-term sessional worker for 18 months and increase the hours of the Sports Development Worker, (d) as a proportion of the funding had to be used for capital projects consideration had been given to improving street lighting at Moorside High School but this had not been supported by the Greater Manchester Police, (e) an alternative of installing CCTV equipment at the Stanfield Centre had not proceeded as costs were unknown and (f) as decisions on this funding were at officer discretion further progress would be made when the new Neighbourhood Co-ordinator was in post.
	

	251.
	NEIGHBOURHOOD CO-ORDINATOR
Members noted that this would be the last meeting of the Political Executive which Mr. Backhouse would be attending as Neighbourhood Co-ordinator and thanked him for his services. 
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